
To receive an update on Community Levy funding and consider any actions 

and associated expenditure – Third Round of Funding – Pillmere Play Park 

Provision 

 

Grassmere Way and Honeysuckle Close Play Parks: 

Residents in close vicinity to both play parks received the attached letter.  Visuals 

together with the attached letter are also displayed in Pillmere Community Association 

notice board. 

The attached press release was issued and received coverage in the Cornish Times, 

Plymouth Evening Hearld, and Cornwall Live. 

Pre installation meeting with the appointed contractor Creative Play took place w/c 19 

August 2024 to discuss site arrangements and marking out the equipment. 

Creative Play have estimated start date the week commencing the 9 September the 

plan is to start Grasmere Way then continue to Honeysuckle Play Park around the 25 

September. Both sites are due to be completed by 31 October. 

Creative Play will take photos of the works, and we will create social media posts 

during the project, a final picture of all involved and local families will be taken on 

completion. 

 

End of Report 

Town Clerk/RFO 


